
Minutes   6-12-12

Board members present were Todd Swain – Asst. RE, Virginia Apker – Treasurer, 
Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Pat Lipsinic, James Stowers, and George 
Walker.  

The minutes of the May Club Meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved 
as presented.

Solo Report – Todd Swain: There were around 100 entries for the May 20th 

Solo at the fairgrounds.  The next event is July 1, on Lot 14 at the fairgrounds. 
The need for crowd control on the east side of the lot needs to be addressed by 
the committee.  Accepting payment online worked well.

AVRG Report – Betty Martin: There are no more events scheduled at  Hallett 
this year.  The St. Louis Region July 28/29 Regional/National at Gateway has 
been canceled.

Rally Cross Report – Pat Lipsinic: The next event is Sunday, June 17, at TRP. 
Registration is available online.  Pat is still checking out other sites as well.  Jerry 
Doctor, the divisional rally cross steward, is looking for someone to train to take 
over the position next year.

NEOkla Banner: James Stowers has done some checking.  Discussion 
concerned banner size and design.  James will get a price quote for the Board.

New Business:

The Solo Committee has voted on a tee shirt design.  There will be no cost to the 
Club since they will be sold by advance order only.  

Meeting adjourned.

Betty Martin - Secretary


